
  
 

 

Mr Clough 

By email  

 

City Policy  

Telephone: +44 (0)161 234 1541 

d.houliston@manchester.gov.uk 

PO Box 532, Town Hall, Albert 

Square, Manchester M60 2LA 

 

  

 

Date: 22nd November 2018 
 
Dear Mr Clough, 
 
 
Thank you for your requests for information, which were received by Manchester City 
Council on 25th October 2018 and have been considered under the provisions of the 
Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA). 
 
This letter responds to seven of the Freedom of Information requests which were 
received on 25th October 2018 which are summarised in the table below.  
 

FOI 
Reference 

Request Response 

PEO/B5VJBF I would like to know what progress 
the council made in quarter 1 and 
quarter 2 2018/19 on the following 
action: Deliver the street lighting 
LED replacement programme. 
More specifically I would like to 
know how many LED bulbs were 
installed in the streetlights in both 
these quarters and separately, and 
the total number of LED bulbs (at 
the end of these quarters) that 
have been installed across 
Manchester since the start of the 
this project.  

LED lightbulb installations are 
as follows:  

Quarter 1 2018/19 = 5,829 

Quarter 2 2018/19= 5,902 

Total installations to end 
October 2018 = 27,305 

PEO/B5VJJB I would like to know what progress 
the council has made in quarter 1 
and quarter 2 2018/19 on the 
following action: Deliver the civic 
quarter heat network. 

Progress against the actions 
outlined in the Climate Change 
Action Plan 2016-18 are not 
collated on a quarterly basis. 
Progress against the actions 
will be provided in the annual 
progress report published in 
July 2019. 

PEO/B5VJNL I would like to know what progress 
the council has made in quarter 1 

Progress against the actions 
outlined in the Climate Change 



and quarter 2 2018/19 on the 
following action: Where financially 
viable implement suggested 
actions from Energy Audits and 
evaluate impact on energy 
consumption and carbon 
emissions.  

Action Plan 2016-18 are not 
collated on a quarterly basis. 
Progress against the actions 
will be provided in the annual 
progress report published in 
July 2019. 

PEO/B5VJS4 I would like to know what progress 
the council has made in quarter 1 
and quarter 2 2018/19 on the 
following action in the Climate 
Change Action Plan 2016-20: 
Reduce citywide emissions from 
energy: Identify and develop 
additional heat network clusters in 
Manchester.   

Progress against the actions 
outlined in the Climate Change 
Action Plan 2016-18 are not 
collated on a quarterly basis. 
Progress against the actions 
will be provided in the annual 
progress report published in 
July 2019. 

PEO/B5VJZP I would like to know what progress 
the council has made in quarter 1 
and quarter 2 2018/19 on the 
following action in the Climate 
Change Action Plan 2016-20: Work 
with Transport for Greater 
Manchester to deliver a range of 
citywide transport improvements.  

Progress against the actions 
outlined in the Climate Change 
Action Plan 2016-18 are not 
collated on a quarterly basis. 
Progress against the actions 
will be provided in the annual 
progress report published in 
July 2019. 

PEO/B5VKAE I would like to know what progress 
the council has made in quarter 1 
and quarter 2 2018/19 on the 
following action in the Climate 
Change Action Plan 2016-20: 
Participate in the Core Cities 
Adaptation Group to help adapt the 
city to climate change, including 
identification and delivery of 
actions for MCC.  

Progress against the actions 
outlined in the Climate Change 
Action Plan 2016-18 are not 
collated on a quarterly basis. 
Progress against the actions 
will be provided in the annual 
progress report published in 
July 2019. 

PEO/B5VK7F I would like to know what progress 
the council made in Quarter1 and 
Quarter2 2018/2019 on the 
following action in the Climate 
Change Action Plan 2016-20: 
Work with partners to increase 
access in the city to sustainable 
food.  

Progress against the actions 
outlined in the Climate Change 
Action Plan 2016-18 are not 
collated on a quarterly basis. 
Progress against the actions 
will be provided in the annual 
progress report published in 
July 2019. 

 
 
If you are not satisfied with this response you may ask for an internal review.  If you 
wish to complain you should contact the Information Governance Manager, whose 



address is Democratic Services, Town Hall, Albert Square, Manchester, M60 2LA 
and email informationcompliance@manchester.gov.uk 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to 
apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. 
 
The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: 
 
Information Commissioner's Office  
Wycliffe House  
Water Lane  
Wilmslow  
Cheshire  
SK9 5AF  
 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future 
communications. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
David Houliston 

Strategic Lead Policy and Strategy 

City Policy 

Manchester City Council 
Floor 3 

Town Hall Extension 

Manchester 
M60 2LA 
 

Landline: 0161 234 1541 

Mobile: +44(0)7534 288788 
 

d.houliston@manchester.gov.uk 

http://www.manchester.gov.uk 
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